
 

 

Rocky Mountain Golf Course Superintendents Association 
Dear RMGCSA members, 

During these unprecedented times our personal and professional lives are dealing with so much 
change and so many unknowns we are pleased to be able to provide some clarity to your 
professional lives.    

Today the Governor’s office clarified with RMGCSA that golf course maintenance could continue 
under Section E of the Governors order.  RMGCSA sent the original request to the Governor for 
making golf course maintenance an essential business activity on Sunday March 22, 2020.  The 
Governor’s office also made it clear that golf courses are to remain closed to public play.  No 
certification or documentation for employees were included in the e-mail response. 

E. Minimum Basic Operations. The minimum necessary activities to (1) maintain the value of the 
business’s inventory, ensure security, process payroll and employee benefits, or for related 
functions; or (2) facilitate employees of the business being able to continue to work remotely from 
their Residences are allowable pursuant to this Order. Any business supporting Minimum Basic 
Operations must comply at all times with Social Distancing Requirements. 

The full order can be found here:https://drive.google.com/file/d/1IzfYUaxEf-
UFSVAzkY_b9Cf1OMPOdlxH/view 

RMGCSA will continue to monitor the situation and please continue taking aggressive steps to stop 
the transmission of COVID-19.   Follow CDC guided policies and best practices – such as social 
distancing, staggering of work schedules to reduce employee contact points, and increased 
sanitizing of all workspaces and bathrooms, to name just a few. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 

Gary 
Leeper                                                                                                                      RMGCSA               
                                                                                                  303-255-9611 

info@rmgcsa.org 


